Kettlestone Parochial Church Council
Report to Annual Parish Meeting May 2016
Membership: Members of the PCC are elected by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting in accordance with the Church Representation Rules. During the year the following served as members of the PCC:

Incumbent: Revd James Muggleton – Chair 
Warden: Mary Townsin – Lay Chair
Treasurer: Martyn Profitt

Secretary: Judith Manuel

Fabric Officer: Roger Townsin

Health and Safety: Maurice Jones
Electoral Roll Officer: Pat Dickson

Deanery Synod Rep: vacant
Church Attendance: The average weekly attendance throughout the year was six, but special, seasonal services produce much larger congregations: Harvest Festival – 39; Remembrance – 46; Carol Service – 63. There are two main church services a month: Morning Prayer on the 1st Sunday at 11, and Eucharist on the 3rd Sunday at 8 am. Evening Prayer takes place on Tuesdays at 6 pm – duration about 20 minutes and informal. From November to March in the home of Mrs Pat Dickson and from April – October in the Church). Attendance 4 -8.

This year we began the practice of ringing the church bell at 11 ma on the anniversary of the death of our fallen heroes from the war memorial.

There were two funerals: G Layton 12.5.15 and T Allen 13.8.15. There were no baptisms or weddings.

The Church Tour Group visited on 21st June.

Fabric, repairs ad maintenance: A full electrical safety test was carried out and all brought up to date. Routine clearing and cleaning of all gutters, gullies and downpipes. North aisle guttering brackets replaced. Church walls ivy growth cut. Woodworm treatment to benches and vestry partition. Broken panes in chancel and n. aisle replaced. Villagers took part in a ‘churchyard tidy’ and the north hedge that was causing a nuisance by overhanging the graves was severely cut back and ivy removed. Church path sprayed and yew hedges cut back. Our main project is ‘The Tower Fund’. The PCC believe that it is a great necessity to gain easy and safe access into the tower in order to maintain the roof should urgent repairs become essential. We are in consultation with our architect. Our money raising events and donations are going towards this project. Attended Churchyard Conference 10th June.

Fund Raising: on 4th July a successful concert by Purcell Leavers: £286.59;  July/August Car boot Sale with donations: £425.59; Harvest supper Meal: £91.75; Norfolkchurches Trust Bike Ride: £125.
